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WELCOME
Dear AIR team members,

On behalf of SnowWorld, I welcome you in Landgraaf for a week of Adaptive Indoor Races. 
We are very pleased to see that so many of the best international teams in disabled winter 
sports have once again found their way to the Netherlands.

SnowWorld Landgraaf has been host of important international competitions since we opened 
our facility in 2003 with the FIS World Cup Snowboard Parallelslalom. Since then, several 
winter sport disciplines start their competition season in SnowWorld. 

SnowWorld has already seen many winter sport stars training and competing in Landgraaf. We 
are extra proud to have that many Dutch athletes who will start their season in Landgraaf. 

I can honestly say that our Organizing Committee and competition personnel, consisting of 
employees and volunteers of SnowWorld and long term partner the Netherlands Ski 
Federation look forward each year to have these Adaptive Indoor Races. 

Together with the Netherlands Ski Federation we will do everything in our power to keep 
supporting new and established talent with top class training facilities and competitions, like 
this week of Adaptive Indoor Racing. 

I wish you all the best of luck and sportive success amongst friends, here in SnowWorld. 
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WELCOME
Netherlands Ski Federation welcomes IPC!

Dear winter sport friends,

The Netherlands Ski Federation is very pleased to welcome all international IPC athletes, 
coaches, guides and officials back in the Netherlands for our Adaptive Indoor Races. 

Together with our long term partner SnowWorld we are proud to host the season opener in 
several levels of races and disciplines. As our cooperation with IPC continues, this year there 
are even more races on the program. This week includes two IPCAS races, three Europa 
Cups and two World Cups, divided over the alpine and snowboard disciplines. 

Because of the very controllable conditions, SnowWorld Landgraaf is the perfect location to 
host these first international races of the season. For the 6th consecutive year our organizing 
committee will do their best to provide hospitality and the best possible conditions for these 
races. 

We wish you all a great race, a successful season and a very good stay in the Netherlands! 

Netherlands Ski Federation

Frits Avis
secretary general 

WELCOME



VENUE

SnowWorld Landgraaf- 
Wheelchair accessible

Of course, SnowWorld Landgraaf and the 
Netherlands Ski Federation will organize the 
best conditions they can provide for the 
Adaptive Indoor Races. Besides using the 
slopes for training and races, SnowWorld 
has a great gym, which athletes and 
coaches can use, free of charge. 
For athletes who use a wheelchair it is good 
to know that a lift, situated in the Central 
Hall can take them up to first floor, where 
the gym is. This lift can also be used to take 
them down, where classification for PI is 
situated, rental services and will give them 
access to the parking lot, where the outside 
waxing facilities are located. Another lift is 
available at the hotel, which is also 
accessible from the hotel parking.
The wheelchair access to the slopes are in 
the restaurant in the right corner. Normally 
the door is locked, but this week it will be 
open for the Adaptive Indoor Races. If 
needed, stools for in the showers can be 
picked up free of charge from the hotel 
reception. 
If there are any questions, please address 
yourself to the race-office or to a member 
of the Organizing Committee. We will do 
our best to make your stay as pleasant as 
possible.
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+316 52306667
+31 45 576 72 00

see above.

				








+31 45 532 78 88

Thiemo Limpens 
Heerlen Atrium  
Henry Dunantstraat 5
6418 PC Heerlen
Situated in Heerlen Atrium 
Apotheek Landgraaf      
Putstraat 32
6372 BK Landgraaf 
Botterweck-Cobben L     
Piusstraat 20
6467EH Kerkrade

In case of any questions, please address yourself to a member of the OC. Of course we all 
hope that all the above will not be necessary during your stay in Landgraaf.

HAVE A GOOD AND SAFE RACE!

MEDICAL PROTOCOL

The organization of the Adaptive Indoor Races in SnowWorld Landgraaf would like to inform 
you about the following medical procedures.

At each training first aid will be present on the slopes.

At the days of competition a first aid team will be present at the bottom of the slope. A first 
aid team on skies will be situated at the start, to go down in case of an accident. An 
ambulance will be present at the bottom of the slope, directly at the exit of the indoor dome 
on the left hand side of the competition slope (looking up).

The event medical director is the first line of contact for the team physician in any medical or 
linked organizational issues. In case of an accident he will stop the competition if necessary 
and let the doctors provide adequate care. In case of a severe accident, the athlete will be 
transported to the Heerlen Atrium hospital by ambulance at a 8 minutes drive.

A Cardiac Life Support (AED) device is situated: at the top station of the chairlift,
at the reception in the central hall and at the gym.

+31 45 541 17 66



Program Alpine Races

PROGRAM OF THE WEEKMEDICAL PROTOCOL

Changes to the program can be made by the LOC/IPC



Program Snowboard Banked Slalom

PROGRAM OF THE WEEK

Changes to the program can be made by the LOC/IPC

Race office open:  Restaurant times 
Sunday   10.00 – 18.00 Breakfast: 07.00 – 10.00
Monday   09.00 – 18.00 Lunch:  12.00 – 15.00
Tuesday   08.00 – 20.00 Diner:  18.00 – 21.00
Wednesday  08.00 – 22.00
Thursday   08.00 – 22.00
Friday  08.00 – 22.00



PROGRAM OF THE WEEK






